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Treatment Summary/Update

This writer has been providing therapeutic visitation services via zoom to this mother
and her three daughters only since March of 2022. Since the first report was written,
on the 13th of April, there has continued to be twice weekly half hour therapeutic zoom
visits. All three girls have appeared for at least some portion of each visit since it was
made clear by the court that they needed to be there. Allie continues to be the most
engaged and interactive. Jo-Jo seems to fluctuate between being engaged and
demonstrating gymnastic moves and being very provocative and angry towards her
mother. Charlie remains the least engaged and typically does not remain for the
majority of the call.

The girls’ rudeness towards their mother has increased with them calling her names,
mocking her, and turning off the microphone to discuss things with each other during
the zoom. They were very focused on their mother’s facebook page and then were
immediately aware when the facebook page was deleted and quite preoccupied talking
about how they only participate so that their father doesn’t “get in trouble with the judge”
because of all their mother's “complaining”. It has been brought to this writer's attention
that Jo-Jo has become upset when she has left the zoom and is crying and afraid. That
is not how she has presented during the zoom visits when this writer can observe her.

It is clear they have some very legitimate concerns/issues to discuss with their mother.
However, attempting to have therapeutic discussions has been impossible with the
disrespect, yelling, and with the girls leaving the room continuously throughout the half
hour zoom.

It is this writer's clinical opinion that visits should move to in person therapeutic
supervised visits and that each girl should come in separately for half an hour with their
mother during each visit. This will allow for quality time/clinical work/and for each girl to
have their own relationship and issues with their mother.



If there are any questions, or more information is needed, | can be reached at the above
number.

Jennifer Culley, LCSW-R



